## LYNDHURST OCTOBER 2021 NEWSLETTER







The past three years we have had a focus on Kindness and Helping Others at Lyndhurst. We continue with these foci and explore the importance of Kindness to Ourselves and to our World. We continue to learn ways to regulate our emotions and recognize the importance of taking care of each other and our own mental health. These themes are also being explored as we learn more about the First People's Principles of Learning such as our current focus on the principle - Learning Involves Recognizing the Consequences of our Actions.

We are also working on our school goal of Improving Reading skills using Fiction text with primary students and Non-Fiction text with our Grades 4-7 students.

October 1st was our Terry Fox Run. With our online Fundraising our community raised \$415 to support cancer research. Thank you for your support! We also had another School Spirit Day – *Jersey Day* on Oct. 15. Thank you to our leadership students for planning these fun events. We had School Photo Day on the 19<sup>th</sup>. Halloween events coming up include a Pumpkin Patch on October 28<sup>th</sup>, put on by our Lyndhurst PAC, and Costume Day on October 29<sup>th</sup>.

## **Upcoming**:

- November 1st Grade 6/7 Immunizations
- November 10 Remembrance Day Assembly Livestream at 10:40
- November 11 Remembrance Day No School
- November 12 School Photo Retakes
- November 25 School Spirit Day Twin/Triplet Day
- November 26 Professional Development Day No School for Students

See the November Calendar (sent home online and on the back of this newsletter) and remember that any changes that occur after the calendar goes home will show up on our school website under 'Upcoming Events'.

NEW PLAYGROUND: Lyndhurst has received a government grant for a new playground to replace our lower field playground. We will be sharing the potential layouts with parents at an upcoming PAC meeting for parent feedback.

Lyndhurst is also on Twitter (@LyndhurstSD41). Our tweets will give families another way to see what is happening at school. You do not have to have a Twitter account to see our Tweets because they will also appear on our school webpage <a href="https://lyndhurst.burnabyschools.ca/">https://lyndhurst.burnabyschools.ca/</a>





